March XX, 2005

The Honorable X
United States X

X Office Building

Washington, D.C. X
Dear X:

On behalf of Skidmore College’s Higher Education Opportunity and Academic Opportunity Programs, we ask you to reject Govenor Pataki’s proposal to restructure TAP and reduce higher education opportunity program funding, and we urge you to appropriate more funds to TAP and higher education.  At Skidmore <<XX>> students receive TAP funding, and we make <<X>> in HEOP/AOP financial assistance students every year.  Without this money, <<# >> of students will not receive the financial assistance they need to continue their education.  

Restructuring TAP and eliminating the financial aid aspects of the state’s opportunity programs would mean Skidmore’s HEOP/AOP would lose <<X>> in student assistant funds.  This cut is real.  And, since HEOP/AOP serve the lowest-income students, and it will hurt those who need financial aid the most.


By cutting TAP awards, you would force students to borrow from high-cost alternative sources, such as credit cards or private education loans.  Since these loans require good credit or a co-signer with good credit, many students will be turned down.   Please don’t deny current and future students the opportunity for higher education by restructuring TAP and eliminating opportunity program funding.

As those who work on campuses know well, TAP and HEOP/AOP assistance often make the difference for low-income borrowers who do not otherwise receive enough funds to pay for college.  These students are often the first from their family to attend college and usually have the greatest financial need.  Families with dependent students represent some XX% of TAP receivers, and independent students represent another XX%.  Some XX% of these families had an income under $30,000.  In addition, healthy HEOP/AOP programs play a critical role in our nation’s financial aid system, especially for the lowest-income students.   It needs to continue, and it needs to be funded.

At a time when access to education is increasingly important, we again ask that you reject the proposal to restructure TAP and eliminate higher education opportunity program funding. We ask that you fund the state’s opportunity programs $XXX million and TAP at XXX not withholding any amount of TAP grants.

Thank you for helping students achieve their dreams of a higher education.  I look forward to hearing from you.  If you would like to discuss this issue further, please contact <<insert contact information>>.

Sincerely,

